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1. Action Items
1. Implement new calibration test targets for the ISM test effective with all tests completing on or after August 7, 2007
2. Implement new calibration test targets for the ISB test effective with all tests completing on or after August 7, 2007

3. Calibration target for mean sludge will be changed from two decimal places to one decimal place effective August 7, 2007

2. Call to Order/Membership/Approval of Minutes

Jim Moritz called the meeting to order at ~ 1:00 pm (CDT). The purpose of the meeting was to approve updated calibration targets for both the ISM and ISB tests based on information distributed by Jeff Clark prior to the meeting.   
3. Summary of Discussions
Jeff began the review on the ISM test. The data used had been corrected based on the correction factors previously agreed to during the last teleconference. During the discussion the question was raised regarding the test targets for sludge. The targets are currently shown to two decimal points whereas the final test results are rounded to one decimal point and compared to the target. After some lengthy discussion, Mark Cooper made the following motion:

“Change the reference oil target for mean sludge to one decimal point. The standard deviation would remain at two decimal points. Effective date is of August 7, 2007”

This motion was seconded by Scott and approved with no negative votes and three waives. This action changed the sludge target to 9.0 and standard deviation remained at 0.15. 

The following motion was then made by Dan Domonkos: 

“Move to accept the 21 test reference oil targets as presented by Jeff with the exception of the mean sludge which will now be 9.0. These targets would be effective for all tests completing on or after August 7, 2007”. This motion was seconded by Mark Cooper and accepted unanimously. 

Jeff then began the review of the updated ISB targets. He pointed out that there were two runs at one lab that were very severe on tappet weight loss that was affecting the charts as well as the target mean and standard deviation. Both of these tests were fails but still considered operationally valid. Subsequent to those runs the lab had successfully completed two additional calibration tests that were accepted. There was lengthy discussion on whether or not to use the initial two points in the target calculations. During that discussion Riccardo volunteered that they had seen very high tappet side wear on those tests which contributed to the high weight loss. While they had not yet determined the reason for the side wear the subsequent runs did not exhibit that same level of wear. After additional discussion Dan Domonkos made the following motion:

“Use the 14 test target data set as shown in Jeff’s presentation effective for all tests completing on or after August 7, 2007”. This motion was seconded by Jeff and approved unanimously. Jeff stated that he would note in the database why the two tests were excluded from the test target calculation and charting. 
4. Additional Business/Next Meeting

Jeff will follow up with Cummins on the status of the information letter covering the ISM correction factors.

Jeff commented that a new blend of 831 (831-1) had been received by the TMC. The first five tests run on 831-1 will use the 831 tests targets. All tests after that will use the 831-1 targets.
The next meeting will be at the call of the chairman. 
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